Lisa Enourato

From: City of Ketchum Idaho <participate@ketchumidaho.org>
Sent: Thursday, March 9, 2023 8:40 AM

To: Participate

Subject: Form submission from: Contact Us

Submitted on Thursday, March 9, 2023 - 8:39am
Submitted by anonymous user: 184.183.117.189
Submitted values are:

First Name Rick

Last Name Robertson

Email ricker123@gmail.com

Question/Comment

I would like to be on record that | oppose any effort to raise everyones garbage fees to supply bear proof trash cans to
certain homeowners in certain areas. We have been asked for, and | have vote in favor of, recent requests for water,
sewer, school and important infrastructure bonds. This is a "tax" that | am definitely not in favor of. If an individual
wishes to have their own "bear proof" trash receptacle that should be their choice and their burden. Please don't make
all of us responsible for this common sense issue. | am normally in favor of government involvement but this is over
reach.

The results of this submission may be viewed at:

https://www.ketchumidaho.org/node/7/submission/11148



Lisa Enourato

From: Lisa Enourato

Sent: Thursday, March 9, 2023 9:20 AM
To: Participate

Subject: FW: BCSD Salaries

LISA ENOURATO | CITY OF KETCHUM

Public Affairs & Administrative Services Manager

P.O. Box 2315 | 191 Fifth St. W. | Ketchum, ID 83340
0:208.726.7803 | f: 208.726.7812
lenourato@ketchumidaho.org | www.ketchumidaho.org

From: Amanda Breen <ABreen@ketchumidaho.org>
Sent: Wednesday, March 8, 2023 12:53 PM

To: Lisa Enourato <LEnourato@ketchumidaho.org>
Subject: Fw: BCSD Salaries

From: Dan Turner <danturner@blaineschools.org>
Sent: Wednesday, March 8, 2023 10:14 AM

To: Amanda Breen <ABreen@ketchumidaho.org>
Subject: BCSD Salaries

Hi Amanda,

I've heard second-hand of a couple instances at recent Ketchum meetings where BCSD salaries have been discussed. |
hope | can clear up any confusion.

For the record, here are the actual numbers, provided by our HR department:
Administration: (Principals, Directors, District leadership)

$ 106,556.43 Median
$ 117,732.67 Average

Classified: (para-pros, bus drivers, custodians etc.)

$ 35,251.65 Median
$ 40,354.48 Average

Certified: (teachers, counsellors, Speech Language Pathologists etc.)

$ 84,832.77 Median
$ 79,368.48 Average

Confidentiality Notice: This email, including all attachments, is for the sole use of the intended recipient(s) and may
contain confidential and privileged information as set forth under applicable Idaho or federal law. Any unauthorized
review, use, disclosure or distribution is prohibited. If you are not the intended recipient, please notify the sender
immediately and destroy all copies of this email. Thank you.
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From: H Boyle

To: Participate

Cc: Carissa Connelly

Subject: Public a comment for City Council
Date: Friday, March 17, 2023 9:39:08 AM

The housing income limits for 1st/4th make no sense.
My son makes $40k. His partner makes $50k. Individually they qualify for a unit, but together they don’t.

How are they supposed to be able to get married and live in Ketchum? Should they each apply individually and
then alternate nights?

This is strange public policy.

Perry Boyle
Ketchum


mailto:Boylehp@yahoo.com
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From: H Boyle

To: Participate

Cc: Andrew Guckes

Subject: Public Comment for City Council on Ketchum Parking Plan
Date: Friday, March 17, 2023 5:00:21 PM

I urge the Council to request that staff create an actual parking plan, rather than to adopt what Dixon has come up
with. It is based on fundamentally flawed data and does not reflect the Council’s development direction for the
core.

The biggest flaw is that there is no projection of parking demand nor supply based on the the existing zoning code
and development potential in the analyzed area. IDT projects a doubling of the number of cars through Ketchum
over the next 18 years. This plan does not reflect that. The City Council is promoting more residential density in
the core. At the same time it is reducing the parking spaces available. KTA took away another two at their last
meeting. Not reflected in this plan is the Council’s move to take away parking on Main Street to accommodate the
increase in traffic.

This plan calls for employees to pay for parking. That probably makes sense and may encourage more people to
take the bus, which would be great. But how will that be enforced?

All three of the parking lots identified for employee permit parking in this plan are either not owned by the City or
are slated by the City for high density housing development. At the KURA meeting this week, it looks like they
decided to eliminate parking from the building they will put on the Washington lot. This situation means more
demand for fewer spots.

Another flaw is that “park once” is a nice idea, but does not reflect the aged demographics of Ketchum residents and
the fact that we have winter here. No parking data was collected during the winter months. The plan does not
account for parking spaces lost in winter in the core for snow storage.

The parking survey Dixon did over a year ago was not a statistically valid survey of Ketchum residents. Anyone
could respond and you could even respond multiple times. That’s not how real surveys are done.

We know that a substantial portion of parking spots are taken by employees. That number is not identified, nor is
the demand for parking from the construction workers, nor the sporadic but constant loss of parking spots as the big
buildings go up in the core and block of portions of streets.

In sum, this plan is not fit for purpose. Please have staff do an analytically robust job of collecting and projecting
parking supply and demand, and to do a statistically valid sampling of resident views on parking, so that the Council
can make informed decisions on behalf of the residents.

Thank you,

Perry Boyle


mailto:Boylehp@yahoo.com
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From: Amy Johnson

To: Participate
Subject: Snow removal, a thanks
Date: Tuesday, March 21, 2023 6:58:43 AM

Thank you so much to your crew yesterday for coming through our neighborhood on
Exhibition and Broadway the scrape out, blow out, and plow out the excessive snow to help us
get in and out. I know they'll be another time when they'll come through and scrape out the
rest of it. It's made a huge difference by in one day to be able to get to the main streets.

So much snow! I'm sure you all are exhausted keeping up with this snowfall.
Thanks!!

Amy Johnson
c. 650.207.6265


mailto:amycljohnson@gmail.com
mailto:participate@ketchumidaho.org

From: James Hungelmann

To: Neil Bradshaw; Jim Slanetz; Amanda Breen; Courtney Hamilton; Michael David; Participate
Subject: Ketchum City Council Meeting of March 27, 2023: Public Comment / Agenda Item 2
Date: Monday, March 27, 2023 12:01:36 AM

Ketchum City Council Meeting
March 27, 2023

Public Comment on Agenda item 2 — proposed “Week of the Young Child”
Proclamation

Dear Mayor Bradshaw and Councilors:

I urge this Council not to issue this proclamation but rather to take affirmative steps to
acknowledge and reverse its history of transgressions and come to the aid and protection of
Ketchum’s young children.

What are the most important aspects of life for a Young Child?

It is not that complicated, is it? Sleep, dreaming, good nutrition. Safe and secure with
mommy, daddy and siblings, with lots of hugging going on. Free to explore and play in the
parks and great outdoors with friends with mother nature wrapped around them. To breathe
freely without interference or obstruction air that is not poisoned. Not to have their young
bodies violated or invaded with poisons. To be told the Truth and not to be forced to endure a
world filled with lies in order to survive. To grow up in a mountain village that preserves and
protects its precious quality of life. Never to have any government kill the joy of childhood by
tyrannical measures that violate the rule of law established for their protection.

What is the track record of this Council in relation to the Young Child?

1 Worked to embed in the public consciousness the greatest and most damaging
deception ever perpetrated on a people now being fully exposed as covidScam, with every
aspect of the core COVID narrative nothing but fraud and phony with enslaving, mauling and
even murderous consequences for the Young Child.

2 Imposed viciously vile COVID measures, without a hint of constitutionally mandated
Due Process, that served only to violate the body, mind and spirit of the Young Child and their
essential healthy interpersonal interactions, including by orders of isolation and social
distancing and mandates of face masking that served to choke out and poison every Young
Child’s breath and speech, together with hopes and aspirations.

3 Helped Push the deadly “Just a Shot Away” agenda that secured the penetration of the
filthy COVID needle, over and over again, into many a defenseless Young Child, while
blocking any inquiry into the truth of its toxicity now feared to be extreme.
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4 Has taken no action on nor even replied to formal public demands made to the Council
to address the true state of COVID vaccine damage to the Young Child and to shut down the
vaccine killing fields and come to the aid.

5 Effectively jammed every Young Child into the microwave oven on high, no escape
for the duration of the downward adjusted life expectancy - By giving favored carte blanche
treatment to the “telecoms” during the isolation/locked inside early days of covidScam, that
allowed and encouraged them to greatly expand, outside of public scrutiny, their Towers that
Beam “5G Good for You” (they insist), shortly after this Council worked to block citizen
initiative in 2019-20 to convene a pubic symposium to understand and minimize dangers to
the Young Child from WIFI radiation installations in this valley.

6 Ignored, rejected and failed to provide any support or encouragement to repeated
requests over the last several years from the public for a community-wide initiative to “Round
up the Roundup” from lawns, gardens, golf courses and agriculture — despite the now
incontrovertibly deadly toxicity of glyphosate especially engulfing and exterminating small
and large creatures and the Young Child with its herbicidal essence: Birds, bees, frogs,
doggies - and kiddies too.

7 Ignored and rejected the public request for the city to professionally test or inquire as
to level of chemical ingredient toxicity in cloud seeding operations currently in place and
delivering contaminated snow and rain to this area.

8 Trashed the rule of law intended to preserve and protect our most unique mountain
village, most prominently by using the illegal entity, KURA, to blatantly end-run on the strict
constitutional prohibition on municipalities from pursuing large capital projects that exceed
annual operating revenue and require longer-term financing. There never have been any
conditions of urban blight as defined by the law - “deteriorated and deteriorating areas which
constitute a serious and growing menace, injurious to the public health, safety, morals and
welfare of the residents"- that must exist for an Urban Renewal Agency to be established and
operate anywhere in Idaho. Hence, all maneuverings of KURA on all projects have been and
are illegal and fumbled intermeddling which is clearly intended to engineer downtown
Ketchum to their hearts' content, wiping out open spaces, open skies, open parking etc of the
town that the Young Child here treasures so much - while only aggravating, not solving, the
issue of “affordable housing”.

So, what is the Agenda here?

Despite public posturing, the agenda of the folks behind the proclaimed Week of the Young
Child (Idaho and National “AEYC”) is dangerous and seriously threatening to the life and
health of every Young Child. Of gravest concern is its express embedding of the Deception of
covidScam with its push for vaccination for the Young Child.

And so, in lieu of yet another pointlessly pontificating proclamation, I urge the following

essential actions by this Council in protection of the Young Child, every day of every



e FEliminate all messaging and vestiges of COVID from city properties and business.
Lead the investigation into fraud, racketeering and related high crimes and casualties
of covidScam.

e Roundup the Roundup — get it out of here.

e Put that Needle down! / Shutdown the vaccine killing fields and come to the aid of

the exploding number of victims. Off our Lawn - all of it. No more government
“coming to the aid” of our “health security”.

e Stop 5G Fast.
e Professionally test the toxicity in “cloud seeding”.
e Expose and Collapse KURA and its illegal and hare-brained projects.

e Educate and train the Young Child on the core US Constitutional protections of
individual freedoms and, ultimately, sanity and survival that must never be
compromised. Embed in all children the understanding that no governmental entity at
any level has the right to impose restrictions on Inalienable Rights as it sees fit, like the
right to breathe, gather and speak freely, or the right not to be coerced to inject
suspicious drugs, or be captivated by or subjugated to a false narrative that involves
them losing their liberties or life without full due process of law.

Lastly, I leave you below with an artistic rendition FLY FLY AWAY written through tears
in the early days of COVID upon us, depicting a future for the Young Child that must never
happen. Mr. Mayor, Councilors, we beg you — Help that Young Child go free.

I hope you understand.

Sincerely,

Jim Hungelmann

Ketchum

LAST STAND USA/

FLY, FLY AWAY



I don't remember much about my daddy,; I remember his voice was strong and beautiful and so
tender too . . . When he sang to me all tucked in bed, that Baby Tree song, I knew he loved me
so much. They say he died fighting to protect us, in a war in some faraway place so we would
be free forever, but I can still hear him singing to me.

I do remember my grandpa and I miss him so much. He told me about how once upon a time
there was a bad, bad thing that jumped here all the way from the other side of the big ocean. It
was something so spooky that made some people feel really sick, so they had no choice but to
lock the world all down just like it is now. They said they did it for our own good because it
would have been so much worse. It seems like most people still are so afraid because they say
it will come back, probably even scarier. They promised to tell us when it will be safe for us to
go outside. I hope it will be by my birthday next year, when I will be 8 years old.

[ can't really remember much about being outside. My grandpa used to tell me that outside up
above the trees there was a really bright warm sun shining everywhere in a deep blue sky and
things were flying all around, birds with wings flying around wherever they wanted to go, and
singing like they were really happy which made people happy too. My grandpa would always
smile so much when he talked about it, but sometimes he would get really sad and then just
start crying a lot, like we both did when they came and took away my mommy for asking some
questions I didn't understand but my teacher said were too scary to even think about.

I hope someday they will let us be outside. I want my grandpa to come out with me too. |
haven't seen him since I was five. I don't know why they won't let him see me. I hope they let
him come out with me, next year on my birthday. I sure hope mommy will be there outside
waiting. I wouldn't even know what to do if that ever happened, probably crying and smiling
at the same time - so, so much. No matter what, when I grow up, I am going to be just like
mommy. I can tell, she is not afraid of anything. She never told me, but I could tell she didn’t
believe the spooky story.

I hope there are still birds singing out there when [ come out. I want them to show us how to
sing like they do, and how to fly too, just like in my dreams. I want us to fly away with them,
forever free like my daddy always wanted us to be. I just know that is going to happen.



Natatie Clair & Steven Rivera
536 Broadway Court
Ketchum, ID 83340

City of Ketchum: Warm Springs Preserve Project
191 5th Street West
Ketchum, ID 83340
February 15th, 2023

Dear Warm Springs Preserve Stakeholders,

We are writing to convey our support of the Warm Springs Preserve Project. As an overall asset to the
community we are proud of the City of Ketchum'’s efforts to spearhead the park. After reviewing the slide deck
following the February 14th public meeting, we would like to express our concerns over the following few elements:

South Floodplain Loop Bench and Access Loop Trail (#1)

Both the depicted bench and small loop trail circled are located in the riparian zone as depicted in the City of
Ketchum deck. It is our opinion that this area should remain untouched and be allowed to return to its natural
riparian state.

South Floodplain Bridge (#2)

"This access bridge could be a disaster. The few parking spaces that exist are already maxed from April-October due
to the existing fisherman’s access point. The high density housing and very limited parking issues are amplified by a
no-turn-around, dead-end, private street. Emergency services are already hard pressed to access the end of
Broadway. The bridge would create a hazardous situation for over 15 Broadway property owners located northwest
of the intersection of Exhibition and Broadway.

We formally ask that 1) the location of the circled bench and small loop access be reviewed and relocated out of the
riparian zone and 2) the bridge access (#2) be removed from the master plan. Again, we thank you for your efforts to
restore the community asset; we would like to support the park in perpetuity once the property reflects the highest
safety and environmentally sound outcomes.

With warm regards,

N— St

Natalie & Steven



